Tony Evers, Governor Preston D. Cole, Secretary Telephone 608-266-2621 Toll Free 1-888-936-7463



October 24, 2019

CERTIFIED MAIL - RETURN RECEIPT REOUESTED

Robert Freiberg 452 Green Mill Ln. Hudson, WI 54016

SUBJECT: Property Access for Drinking Water Sampling/Filtration System Removal

Nor-Lake Inc, Town of Hudson, Wisconsin

WDNR BRRTS #07-56-553292

Dear Mr. Freiberg:

The purpose of this letter is to explain the current status of the environmental investigation taking place at the Nor-Lake Inc, property located at 891 CTY U, Hudson and to explain your rights and responsibilities as a property owner whose property may have been impacted by an off-site source. Please read this letter carefully, in its entirety.

This investigation began due to chlorinated solvent contamination identified in groundwater at the Nor-Lake property. An agreement dated December 16, 2011 between the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR) and Nor-Lake Inc. identified the remediation systems on private homes were effective and some routine sampling was allowed to be discontinued and select residential water filter systems were allowed to be removed.

Based on sampling results for your system and approval from the WDNR, our records show that your well water supply no longer requires the filtration system Nor-Lake has been maintaining and was recommended for removal in 2013. However, our records indicate that this filter system has not yet been removed from this residence. It is important for you and your family's safety that this system is either maintained or removed. If left without maintenance the filters can cause undesired health effects. For more information regard the granular active carbon (GAC) system please visit:

https://www.wqa.org/Portals/0/Technical/Technical%20Fact%20Sheets/2016 GAC.pdf or https://www.health.state.mn.us/communities/environment/hazardous/docs/gac1.pdf

The last sample results from this well water supply detected a low level of one compound, trichloroethylene (TCE). For more about TCE in drinking water please see the linked fact sheet: https://dnr.wi.gov/files/PDF/pubs/DG/DG0009.pdf

Nor-Lake's environmental consultant Ayres Associates has made several attempts to contact you via telephone and sampling information cards left on your front door. It is important to the DNR that your water continues to be safe for you and your family. The DNR encourages you to contact Ayres Associates representatives to make arrangements for removal of your GAC system. If the DNR or Ayres associates are not contacted within 30 days of receiving this letter you will assume ownership of the system.



For more information about the open Nor-Lake site you can access DNR records here: https://dnr.wi.gov/topic/brownfields/botw.html using the BRRTS# 07-56-553292

Thank you for your time,

Candace Sykora Hydrogeologist

Remediation and Redevelopment Program Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 715-684-2914 ext.134 Candace.sykora@wisconsin.gov

Tony Evers, Governor Preston D. Cole, Secretary Telephone 608-266-2621

Telephone 608-266-2621 Toll Free 1-888-936-7463 TTY Access via relay - 711



October 24, 2019

CERTIFIED MAIL - RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

Derrell Junk 473 Green Mill Ln Hudson, WI 54016

SUBJECT: Property Access for Drinking Water Sampling/Filtration System Removal

Nor-Lake Inc, Town of Hudson, Wisconsin

WDNR BRRTS #07-56-553292

Dear Mr. Junk:

The purpose of this letter is to explain the current status of the environmental investigation taking place at the Nor-Lake Inc, property located at 891 CTY U, Hudson and to explain your rights and responsibilities as a property owner whose property may have been impacted by an off-site source. Please read this letter carefully, in its entirety.

This investigation began due to chlorinated solvent contamination identified in groundwater at the Nor-Lake property. An agreement dated December 16, 2011 between the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR) and Nor-Lake Inc. identified the remediation systems on private homes were effective and some routine sampling was allowed to be discontinued and select residential water filter systems were allowed to be removed.

Based on sampling results for your system and approval from the WDNR, our records show that your well water supply no longer requires the filtration system Nor-Lake has been maintaining and was recommended for removal in 2013. However, our records indicate that this filter system has <u>not yet been removed</u> from this residence. It is important for you and your family's safety that this system is either maintained or removed. If left without maintenance the filters can cause undesired health effects. For more information regard the granular active carbon (GAC) system please visit:

 $\underline{https://www.wqa.org/Portals/0/Technical/Technical\%20Fact\%20Sheets/2016_GAC.pdf} \ or \ \underline{https://www.health.state.mn.us/communities/environment/hazardous/docs/gac1.pdf}$

The last sample results from this well water supply detected a low level of one compound, trichloroethylene (TCE). For more about TCE in drinking water please see the linked fact sheet: https://dnr.wi.gov/files/PDF/pubs/DG/DG0009.pdf

Nor-Lake's environmental consultant Ayres Associates has made several attempts to contact you via telephone and sampling information cards left on your front door. It is important to the DNR that your water continues to be safe for you and your family. The DNR encourages you to contact Ayres Associates representatives to make arrangements for removal of your GAC system. If the DNR or Ayres associates are not contacted within 30 days of receiving this letter you will assume ownership of the system.



For more information about the open Nor-Lake site you can access DNR records here: https://dnr.wi.gov/topic/brownfields/botw.html using the BRRTS# 07-56-553292

Thank you for your time,

Candace Sykora Hydrogeologist

Remediation and Redevelopment Program Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 715-684-2914 ext.134 Candace.sykora@wisconsin.gov

Tony Evers, Governor Preston D. Cole, Secretary Telephone 608-266-2621

Telephone 608-266-2621 Toll Free 1-888-936-7463 TTY Access via relay - 711



October 24, 2019

CERTIFIED MAIL - RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

Kyle Miller 491 McCutcheon Rd. Hudson, WI 54016

SUBJECT: Property Access for Drinking Water Sampling

Nor-Lake Inc, Town of Hudson, Wisconsin

WDNR BRRTS #07-56-553292

Dear Mr. Miller:

The purpose of this letter is to explain the current status of the environmental investigation taking place at the Nor-Lake Inc, property located at 891 CTY U, Hudson and to explain your rights and responsibilities as a property owner whose property may have been impacted by an off-site source. Please read this letter carefully, in its entirety.

This investigation began due to chlorinated solvent contamination identified in groundwater at the Nor-Lake property. An agreement dated December 16, 2011 between the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR) and Nor-Lake Inc. identified the remediation systems on private homes were effective and some routine sampling was allowed to be discontinued and select residential water filter systems were allowed to be removed. Based on the results from historic sampling events for your system and approval from the DNR, our records show that your water supply well no longer needed the filter system that Nor-Lake had been maintaining and was removed from this residence in 2012. However, the water supply still requires post-filter removal sampling to be conducted in order to confirm that your drinking water continues to be safe to drink and use.

Nor-Lake's environmental consultant Ayres Associates has made several attempts to contact you via telephone and sampling information cards left on your front door. It is important to the DNR that your water continues to be safe for you and your family. The DNR encourages you to contact Ayres Associates representatives to schedule sampling of your water within 30 days of receiving this letter. You also have the option to discontinue post-filter sampling in which case no additional sampling arrangements would be required. If this option is chosen, please contact Ayres and they will remove you from the list of homeowners requiring additional sampling.

For more about TCE in drinking water please see the linked fact sheet: https://dnr.wi.gov/files/PDF/pubs/DG/DG0009.pdf
For more information about the open Nor-Lake site you can access DNR records here: https://dnr.wi.gov/botw/GetActivityDetail.do?siteId=1103900&adn=0756553292

If you have questions about this letter, your water, or the open case with the DNR and Nor-Lake please feel free to contact me at 715-684-2914 ext. 134. To schedule your water sampling options please contact Greg Aldrian or Nicole Bader from Ayres Associates at 715-834-3161.



Thank you for your time,

Candace Sykora Hydrogeologist

Remediation and Redevelopment Program Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 715-684-2914 ext.134

Candace.sykora@wisconsin.gov

State of Wisconsin
DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES
890 Spruce Street
Baldwin, WI 54002

Tony Evers, Governor Preston D. Cole, Secretary Telephone 608-266-2621

Telephone 608-266-2621 Toll Free 1-888-936-7463 TTY Access via relay - 711



CERTIFIED MAIL – RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

October 28, 2019

Robert Waytulonis 514 Green Mill Ln. Hudson, WI 54016

SUBJECT: Property Access for Drinking Water Sampling

Nor-Lake Inc, Town of Hudson, Wisconsin

WDNR BRRTS #07-56-553292

Dear Mr. Waytulonis:

The purpose of this letter is to explain the current status of the environmental investigation taking place at the Nor-Lake Inc, property located at 891 CTY U, Hudson and to explain your rights and responsibilities as a property owner whose property may have been impacted by an off-site source. Please read this letter carefully, in its entirety.

This investigation began due to chlorinated solvent contamination identified in groundwater at the Nor-Lake property. An agreement dated December 16, 2011 between the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR) and Nor-Lake Inc. identified the remediation systems on private homes were effective and some routine sampling was allowed to be discontinued and select residential water filter systems were allowed to be removed.

Based on the results from historic sampling events for your system and approval from the DNR, our records show that your water supply well no longer needed the filter system that Nor-Lake had been maintaining and the system has not yet been removed. However, the system can be removed at the cost of Nor-Lake.

Nor-Lake's environmental consultant Ayres Associates has made several attempts to contact you via telephone and sampling information cards left on your front door. It is important to the DNR that your water continues to be safe for you and your family. The DNR encourages you to contact Ayres Associates representatives to schedule sampling of your water within 30 days of receiving this letter. You also have the option to discontinue sampling in which case no additional sampling arrangements would be required. If this option is chosen, please contact Ayres and they will remove you from the list of homeowners requiring additional sampling.

For more about TCE in drinking water please see the linked fact sheet: https://dnr.wi.gov/files/PDF/pubs/DG/DG0009.pdf

For more information about the open Nor-Lake site you can access DNR records here: https://dnr.wi.gov/botw/GetActivityDetail.do?siteId=1103900&adn=0756553292

If you have questions about this letter, your water, or the open case with the DNR and Nor-Lake please feel free to contact me at 715-684-2914 ext. 134. To schedule your water sampling options please contact Greg Aldrian or Nicole Bader from Ayres Associates at 715-834-3161.



Thank you for your time,

Candace Sykora Hydrogeologist

Remediation and Redevelopment Program Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 715-684-2914 ext.134

Candace.sykora@wisconsin.gov

Tony Evers, Governor Preston D. Cole, Secretary Telephone 608-266-2621 Toll Free 1-888-936-7463



October 24, 2019

CERTIFIED MAIL - RETURN RECEIPT REOUESTED

Vivian Kaminski 549 Cnty Rd "A" Hudson, WI 54016

SUBJECT: Property Access for Drinking Water Sampling

Nor-Lake Inc, Town of Hudson, Wisconsin

WDNR BRRTS #07-56-553292

Dear Ms. Kaminski:

The purpose of this letter is to explain the current status of the environmental investigation taking place at the Nor-Lake Inc, property located at 891 CTY U, Hudson and to explain your rights and responsibilities as a property owner whose property may have been impacted by an off-site source. Please read this letter carefully, in its entirety.

This investigation began due to chlorinated solvent contamination identified in groundwater at the Nor-Lake property. An agreement dated December 16, 2011 between the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR) and Nor-Lake Inc. identified the remediation systems on private homes were effective and some routine sampling was allowed to be discontinued and select residential water filter systems were allowed to be removed. Based on sampling results for your system and approval from the WDNR, our records show that your well water supply no longer requires the filtration system Nor-Lake has been maintaining and was recommended for removal in 2012. However, our records indicate that this filter system has not yet been removed from this residence. It is important for you and your family's safety that this system is either maintained or removed. If left without maintenance the filters can cause undesired health effects. For more information regard the granular active carbon (GAC) system please visit:

https://www.wqa.org/Portals/0/Technical/Technical%20Fact%20Sheets/2016 GAC.pdf or https://www.health.state.mn.us/communities/environment/hazardous/docs/gac1.pdf

The last sample results from this well water supply detected a low level of one compound, trichloroethylene (TCE). For more about TCE in drinking water please see the linked fact sheet: https://dnr.wi.gov/files/PDF/pubs/DG/DG0009.pdf

Nor-Lake's environmental consultant Ayres Associates has made several attempts to contact you via telephone and sampling information cards left on your front door. It is important to the DNR that your water continues to be safe for you and your family. The DNR encourages you to contact Ayres Associates representatives to make arrangements for removal of your GAC system. If the DNR or Ayres associates are not contacted within 30 days of receiving this letter you will assume ownership of the system.



For more information about the open Nor-Lake site you can access DNR records here: https://dnr.wi.gov/topic/brownfields/botw.html using the BRRTS# 07-56-553292

Thank you for your time,

Candace Sykora Hydrogeologist

Remediation and Redevelopment Program Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 715-684-2914 ext.134

Candace.sykora@wisconsin.gov

State of Wisconsin
DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES
890 Spruce Street
Baldwin, WI 54002

Tony Evers, Governor Preston D. Cole, Secretary Telephone 608-266-2621

WISCONSIN
DEPT. OF NATURAL RESOURCES

Telephone 608-266-2621 Toll Free 1-888-936-7463 TTY Access via relay - 711

CERTIFIED MAIL – RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

October 28, 2019

Vivian Kaminski 551 Cty Rd A Hudson, WI 54016

SUBJECT: Property Access for Drinking Water Sampling

Nor-Lake Inc, Town of Hudson, Wisconsin

WDNR BRRTS #07-56-553292

Dear Mrs. Kaminski:

The purpose of this letter is to explain the current status of the environmental investigation taking place at the Nor-Lake Inc, property located at 891 CTY U, Hudson and to explain your rights and responsibilities as a property owner whose property may have been impacted by an off-site source. Please read this letter carefully, in its entirety.

This investigation began due to chlorinated solvent contamination identified in groundwater at the Nor-Lake property. An agreement dated December 16, 2011 between the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR) and Nor-Lake Inc. identified the remediation systems on private homes were effective and some routine sampling was allowed to be discontinued and select residential water filter systems were allowed to be removed.

Based on the results from historic sampling events for your system and approval from the DNR, our records show that your water supply well no longer needed the filter system that Nor-Lake had been maintaining and was removed from this residence in 2012. However, the water supply still requires post-filter removal sampling to be conducted in order to confirm that your drinking water continues to be safe to drink and use.

Nor-Lake's environmental consultant Ayres Associates has made several attempts to contact you via telephone and sampling information cards left on your front door. It is important to the DNR that your water continues to be safe for you and your family. The DNR encourages you to contact Ayres Associates representatives to schedule sampling of your water within 30 days of receiving this letter. You also have the option to discontinue post-filter sampling in which case no additional sampling arrangements would be required. If this option is chosen, please contact Ayres and they will remove you from the list of homeowners requiring additional sampling

For more about TCE in drinking water please see the linked fact sheet: https://dnr.wi.gov/files/PDF/pubs/DG/DG0009.pdf

For more information about the open Nor-Lake site you can access DNR records here: https://dnr.wi.gov/botw/GetActivityDetail.do?siteId=1103900&adn=0756553292



Thank you for your time,

Candace Sykora Hydrogeologist

Remediation and Redevelopment Program Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 715-684-2914 ext.134

Candace.sykora@wisconsin.gov

Tony Evers, Governor Preston D. Cole, Secretary Telephone 608-266-2621 Toll Free 1-888-936-7463



CERTIFIED MAIL - RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

October 24, 2019

Joanne Weisharr 586 County Rd "A" Hudson, WI 54016

SUBJECT: Property Access for Drinking Water Sampling

Nor-Lake Inc. Town of Hudson, Wisconsin

WDNR BRRTS #07-56-553292

Dear Ms. Weisharr:

The purpose of this letter is to explain the current status of the environmental investigation taking place at the Nor-Lake Inc, property located at 891 CTY U, Hudson and to explain your rights and responsibilities as a property owner whose property may have been impacted by an off-site source. Please read this letter carefully, in its entirety.

This investigation began due to chlorinated solvent contamination identified in groundwater at the Nor-Lake property. An agreement dated December 16, 2011 between the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR) and Nor-Lake Inc. identified the remediation systems on private homes were effective and some routine sampling could be discontinued and select residential water filter systems were allowed to be removed.

Based on the results from historic sampling events for your system and approval from the DNR, our records show that your water supply well may no longer need the filter system that Nor-Lake had been maintaining and needs additional sampling to confirm if it can be removed.

Nor-Lake's environmental consultant Ayres Associates has made several attempts to contact you via telephone and sampling information cards left on your front door. It is important to the DNR that your water continues to be safe for you and your family. The DNR encourages you to contact Ayres Associates representatives to schedule sampling of your water within 30 days of receiving this letter. You also have the option to discontinue sampling in which case no additional sampling arrangements would be required. If this option is chosen, please contact Ayres and they will remove you from the list of homeowners requiring additional sampling

For more about TCE in drinking water please see the linked fact sheet: https://dnr.wi.gov/files/PDF/pubs/DG/DG0009.pdf For more information about the open Nor-Lake site you can access DNR records here: https://dnr.wi.gov/botw/GetActivityDetail.do?siteId=1103900&adn=0756553292



Thank you for your time,

Candace Sykora Hydrogeologist

Remediation and Redevelopment Program Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 715-684-2914 ext.134

Candace.sykora@wisconsin.gov

Tony Evers, Governor Preston D. Cole, Secretary Telephone 608-266-2621 Toll Free 1-888-936-7463

TTY Access via relay - 711

WISCONSIN DEPT. OF NATURAL RESOURCES

October 24, 2019

CERTIFIED MAIL - RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

Harley and Sue Timmerman 596 Cnty Rd "A" Hudson, WI 54016

SUBJECT: Property Access for Drinking Water Sampling/Filtration System Removal

Nor-Lake Inc, Town of Hudson, Wisconsin

WDNR BRRTS #07-56-553292

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Timmerman:

The purpose of this letter is to explain the current status of the environmental investigation taking place at the Nor-Lake Inc, property located at 891 CTY U, Hudson and to explain your rights and responsibilities as a property owner whose property may have been impacted by an off-site source. Please read this letter carefully, in its entirety.

This investigation began due to chlorinated solvent contamination identified in groundwater at the Nor-Lake property. An agreement dated December 16, 2011 between the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR) and Nor-Lake Inc. identified the remediation systems on private homes were effective and some routine sampling was allowed to be discontinued and select residential water filter systems were allowed to be removed.

Based on sampling results for your system and approval from the WDNR, our records show that your well water supply no longer requires the filtration system Nor-Lake has been maintaining and was recommended for removal in 2012. However, our records indicate that this filter system has <u>not yet been removed</u> from this residence. It is important for you and your family's safety that this system is either maintained or removed. If left without maintenance the filters can cause undesired health effects. For more information regard the granular active carbon (GAC) system please visit:

 $\underline{https://www.wqa.org/Portals/0/Technical/Technical\%20Fact\%20Sheets/2016_GAC.pdf} \ or \ \underline{https://www.health.state.mn.us/communities/environment/hazardous/docs/gac1.pdf}$

The last sample results from this well water supply detected a low level of one compound, trichloroethylene (TCE). For more about TCE in drinking water please see the linked fact sheet: https://dnr.wi.gov/files/PDF/pubs/DG/DG0009.pdf

Nor-Lake's environmental consultant Ayres Associates has made several attempts to contact you via telephone and sampling information cards left on your front door. It is important to the DNR that your water continues to be safe for you and your family. The DNR encourages you to contact Ayres Associates representatives to make arrangements for removal of your GAC system. If the DNR or Ayres associates are not contacted within 30 days of receiving this letter you will assume ownership of the system.



For more information about the open Nor-Lake site you can access DNR records here: https://dnr.wi.gov/topic/brownfields/botw.html using the BRRTS# 07-56-553292

Thank you for your time,

Candace Sykora Hydrogeologist

Remediation and Redevelopment Program Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 715-684-2914 ext.134 Candace.sykora@wisconsin.gov

Tony Evers, Governor Preston D. Cole, Secretary Telephone 608-266-2621 Toll Free 1-888-936-7463



October 24, 2019

CERTIFIED MAIL - RETURN RECEIPT REOUESTED

Vivian Kaminski 907 Benjamin Ln Hudson, WI 54016

SUBJECT: Property Access for Drinking Water Sampling

Nor-Lake Inc, Town of Hudson, Wisconsin

WDNR BRRTS #07-56-553292

Dear Ms.Kaminski:

The purpose of this letter is to explain the current status of the environmental investigation taking place at the Nor-Lake Inc, property located at 891 CTY U, Hudson and to explain your rights and responsibilities as a property owner whose property may have been impacted by an off-site source. Please read this letter carefully, in its entirety.

This investigation began due to chlorinated solvent contamination identified in groundwater at the Nor-Lake property. An agreement dated December 16, 2011 between the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR) and Nor-Lake Inc. identified the remediation systems on private homes were effective and some routine sampling was allowed to be discontinued and select residential water filter systems were allowed to be removed. Based on sampling results for your system and approval from the WDNR, our records show that your well water supply no longer requires the filtration system Nor-Lake has been maintaining and was recommended for removal in 2015. However, our records indicate that this filter system has not yet been removed from this residence. It is important for you and your family's safety that this system is either maintained or removed. If left without maintenance the filters can cause undesired health effects. For more information regard the granular active carbon (GAC) system please visit:

https://www.wqa.org/Portals/0/Technical/Technical%20Fact%20Sheets/2016 GAC.pdf or https://www.health.state.mn.us/communities/environment/hazardous/docs/gac1.pdf

The last sample results from this well water supply detected a low level of one compound, trichloroethylene (TCE). For more about TCE in drinking water please see the linked fact sheet: https://dnr.wi.gov/files/PDF/pubs/DG/DG0009.pdf

Nor-Lake's environmental consultant Ayres Associates has made several attempts to contact you via telephone and sampling information cards left on your front door. It is important to the DNR that your water continues to be safe for you and your family. The DNR encourages you to contact Ayres Associates representatives to make arrangements for removal of your GAC system. If the DNR or Ayres associates are not contacted within 30 days of receiving this letter you will assume ownership of the system.



For more information about the open Nor-Lake site you can access DNR records here: https://dnr.wi.gov/topic/brownfields/botw.html using the BRRTS# 07-56-553292

Thank you for your time,

Candace Sykora Hydrogeologist

Remediation and Redevelopment Program Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 715-684-2914 ext.134 Candace.sykora@wisconsin.gov

Sylow

State of Wisconsin
DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES
890 Spruce Street
Baldwin, WI 54002

Tony Evers, Governor Preston D. Cole, Secretary

Telephone 608-266-2621 Toll Free 1-888-936-7463 TTY Access via relay - 711



CERTIFIED MAIL – RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

October 28, 2019

Katie Tackman 925 Waxon Ln. Hudson, WI 54016

SUBJECT: Property Access for Drinking Water Sampling

Nor-Lake Inc, Town of Hudson, Wisconsin

WDNR BRRTS #07-56-553292

Dear Mrs. Tackman:

The purpose of this letter is to explain the current status of the environmental investigation taking place at the Nor-Lake Inc, property located at 891 CTY U, Hudson and to explain your rights and responsibilities as a property owner whose property may have been impacted by an off-site source. Please read this letter carefully, in its entirety.

This investigation began due to chlorinated solvent contamination identified in groundwater at the Nor-Lake property. An agreement dated December 16, 2011 between the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR) and Nor-Lake Inc. identified the remediation systems on private homes were effective and some routine sampling was allowed to be discontinued and select residential water filter systems were allowed to be removed.

Based on the results from historic sampling events for your system and approval from the DNR, our records show that your water supply well no longer needed the filter system that Nor-Lake had been maintaining and the system has not yet been removed. However, the system can be removed at the cost of Nor-Lake.

Nor-Lake's environmental consultant Ayres Associates has made several attempts to contact you via telephone and sampling information cards left on your front door. It is important to the DNR that your water continues to be safe for you and your family. The DNR encourages you to contact Ayres Associates representatives to schedule sampling of your water within 30 days of receiving this letter. You also have the option to discontinue sampling in which case no additional sampling arrangements would be required. If this option is chosen, please contact Ayres and they will remove you from the list of homeowners requiring additional sampling.

For more about TCE in drinking water please see the linked fact sheet: https://dnr.wi.gov/files/PDF/pubs/DG/DG0009.pdf

For more information about the open Nor-Lake site you can access DNR records here: https://dnr.wi.gov/botw/GetActivityDetail.do?siteId=1103900&adn=0756553292



Thank you for your time,

Candace Sykora Hydrogeologist

Remediation and Redevelopment Program Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 715-684-2914 ext.134 Candace.sykora@wisconsin.gov

Tony Evers, Governor Preston D. Cole, Secretary Telephone 608-266-2621 Toll Free 1-888-936-7463

TTY Access via relay - 711



October 24, 2019

CERTIFIED MAIL - RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

Peter and Tierney Vanasse 930 Waxon Ln. Hudson, WI 54016

SUBJECT: Property Access for Drinking Water Sampling/Filtration System Removal

Nor-Lake Inc, Town of Hudson, Wisconsin

WDNR BRRTS #07-56-553292

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Vanasse:

The purpose of this letter is to explain the current status of the environmental investigation taking place at the Nor-Lake Inc, property located at 891 CTY U, Hudson and to explain your rights and responsibilities as a property owner whose property may have been impacted by an off-site source. Please read this letter carefully, in its entirety.

This investigation began due to chlorinated solvent contamination identified in groundwater at the Nor-Lake property. An agreement dated December 16, 2011 between the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR) and Nor-Lake Inc. identified the remediation systems on private homes were effective and some routine sampling was allowed to be discontinued and select residential water filter systems were allowed to be removed.

Based on sampling results for your system and approval from the WDNR, our records show that your well water supply no longer requires the filtration system Nor-Lake has been maintaining and was recommended for removal in 2012. However, our records indicate that this filter system has <u>not yet been removed</u> from this residence. It is important for you and your family's safety that this system is either maintained or removed. If left without maintenance the filters can cause undesired health effects. For more information regard the granular active carbon (GAC) system please visit:

 $\frac{https://www.wqa.org/Portals/0/Technical/Technical\%20Fact\%20Sheets/2016_GAC.pdf}{https://www.health.state.mn.us/communities/environment/hazardous/docs/gac1.pdf}$

The last sample results from this well water supply detected a low level of one compound, trichloroethylene (TCE). For more about TCE in drinking water please see the linked fact sheet: https://dnr.wi.gov/files/PDF/pubs/DG/DG0009.pdf

Nor-Lake's environmental consultant Ayres Associates has made several attempts to contact you via telephone and sampling information cards left on your front door. It is important to the DNR that your water continues to be safe for you and your family. The DNR encourages you to contact Ayres Associates representatives to make



arrangements for removal of your GAC system. If the DNR or Ayres associates are not contacted within 30 days of receiving this letter you will assume ownership of the system.

If you have questions about this letter, your water, or the open case with the DNR and Nor-Lake please feel free to contact me at 715-684-2914 ext. 134. To schedule your water sampling/filter system removal please contact Greg Aldrian or Nicole Bader from Ayres Associates at 715-834-3161.

For more information about the open Nor-Lake site you can access DNR records here: https://dnr.wi.gov/topic/brownfields/botw.html using the BRRTS# 07-56-553292

Thank you for your time,

Candace Sykora Hydrogeologist

Remediation and Redevelopment Program Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources

715-684-2914 ext.134

Candace.sykora@wisconsin.gov

Tony Evers, Governor Preston D. Cole, Secretary Telephone 608-266-2621 Toll Free 1-888-936-7463



CERTIFIED MAIL - RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

October 24, 2019

Koua and Chao Yang 933 Meadowood Ln. Hudson, WI 54016

SUBJECT: Property Access for Drinking Water Sampling

Nor-Lake Inc. Town of Hudson, Wisconsin

WDNR BRRTS #07-56-553292

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Yang:

The purpose of this letter is to explain the current status of the environmental investigation taking place at the Nor-Lake Inc, property located at 891 CTY U, Hudson and to explain your rights and responsibilities as a property owner whose property may have been impacted by an off-site source. Please read this letter carefully, in its entirety.

This investigation began due to chlorinated solvent contamination identified in groundwater at the Nor-Lake property. An agreement dated December 16, 2011 between the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR) and Nor-Lake Inc. identified the remediation systems on private homes were effective and some routine sampling could be discontinued and select residential water filter systems were allowed to be removed.

Based on the results from historic sampling events for your system and approval from the DNR, our records show that your water supply well may no longer need the filter system that Nor-Lake had been maintaining and needs additional sampling to confirm if it can be removed.

Nor-Lake's environmental consultant Ayres Associates has made several attempts to contact you via telephone and sampling information cards left on your front door. It is important to the DNR that your water continues to be safe for you and your family. The DNR encourages you to contact Ayres Associates representatives to schedule sampling of your water within 30 days of receiving this letter. You also have the option to discontinue sampling in which case no additional sampling arrangements would be required. If this option is chosen, please contact Ayres and they will remove you from the list of homeowners requiring additional sampling

For more about TCE in drinking water please see the linked fact sheet: https://dnr.wi.gov/files/PDF/pubs/DG/DG0009.pdf For more information about the open Nor-Lake site you can access DNR records here: https://dnr.wi.gov/botw/GetActivityDetail.do?siteId=1103900&adn=0756553292



Thank you for your time,

Candace Sykora Hydrogeologist

Remediation and Redevelopment Program Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 715-684-2914 ext.134 Candace.sykora@wisconsin.gov

State of Wisconsin
DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES
890 Spruce Street
Baldwin, WI 54002

Tony Evers, Governor Preston D. Cole, Secretary Telephone 608-266-2621

Telephone 608-266-2621 Toll Free 1-888-936-7463 TTY Access via relay - 711



CERTIFIED MAIL – RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

October 28, 2019

Thomas and Kathryn Youngberg 937 Becky Circle Hudson, WI 54016

SUBJECT: Property Access for Drinking Water Sampling

Nor-Lake Inc, Town of Hudson, Wisconsin

WDNR BRRTS #07-56-553292

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Youngberg:

The purpose of this letter is to explain the current status of the environmental investigation taking place at the Nor-Lake Inc, property located at 891 CTY U, Hudson and to explain your rights and responsibilities as a property owner whose property may have been impacted by an off-site source. Please read this letter carefully, in its entirety.

This investigation began due to chlorinated solvent contamination identified in groundwater at the Nor-Lake property. An agreement dated December 16, 2011 between the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR) and Nor-Lake Inc. identified the remediation systems on private homes were effective and some routine sampling was allowed to be discontinued and select residential water filter systems were allowed to be removed.

Based on the results from historic sampling events for your system and approval from the DNR, our records show that your water supply well no longer needed the filter system that Nor-Lake had been maintaining and was removed from this residence in 2009. However, the water supply still requires post-filter removal sampling to be conducted in order to confirm that your drinking water continues to be safe to drink and use.

Nor-Lake's environmental consultant Ayres Associates has made several attempts to contact you via telephone and sampling information cards left on your front door. It is important to the DNR that your water continues to be safe for you and your family. The DNR encourages you to contact Ayres Associates representatives to schedule sampling of your water within 30 days of receiving this letter. You also have the option to discontinue post-filter sampling in which case no additional sampling arrangements would be required. If this option is chosen, please contact Ayres and they will remove you from the list of homeowners requiring additional sampling

For more about TCE in drinking water please see the linked fact sheet: https://dnr.wi.gov/files/PDF/pubs/DG/DG0009.pdf

For more information about the open Nor-Lake site you can access DNR records here: https://dnr.wi.gov/botw/GetActivityDetail.do?siteId=1103900&adn=0756553292



Thank you for your time,

Candace Sykora Hydrogeologist

Remediation and Redevelopment Program Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 715-684-2914 ext.134

Candace.sykora@wisconsin.gov

Tony Evers, Governor Preston D. Cole, Secretary Telephone 608-266-2621 Toll Free 1-888-936-7463

WISCONSIN **DEPT. OF NATURAL RESOURCES** TTY Access via relay - 711

October 24, 2019

CERTIFIED MAIL - RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

Erik Mickelson and Heather Hewitt 937 Meadowood Ln. Hudson, WI 54016

SUBJECT: Property Access for Drinking Water Sampling/Filtration System Removal

Nor-Lake Inc, Town of Hudson, Wisconsin

WDNR BRRTS #07-56-553292

Dear Mr. Mickelson and Ms. Hewitt:

The purpose of this letter is to explain the current status of the environmental investigation taking place at the Nor-Lake Inc, property located at 891 CTY U, Hudson and to explain your rights and responsibilities as a property owner whose property may have been impacted by an off-site source. Please read this letter carefully, in its entirety.

This investigation began due to chlorinated solvent contamination identified in groundwater at the Nor-Lake property. An agreement dated December 16, 2011 between the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR) and Nor-Lake Inc. identified the remediation systems on private homes were effective and some routine sampling was allowed to be discontinued and select residential water filter systems were allowed to be removed.

Based on sampling results for your system and approval from the WDNR, our records show that your well water supply no longer requires the filtration system Nor-Lake has been maintaining and was recommended for removal in 2018. However, our records indicate that this filter system has not yet been removed from this residence. It is important for you and your family's safety that this system is either maintained or removed. If left without maintenance the filters can cause undesired health effects. For more information regard the granular active carbon (GAC) system please visit:

https://www.wqa.org/Portals/0/Technical/Technical%20Fact%20Sheets/2016 GAC.pdf or https://www.health.state.mn.us/communities/environment/hazardous/docs/gac1.pdf

The last sample results from this well water supply detected a low level of one compound, trichloroethylene (TCE). For more about TCE in drinking water please see the linked fact sheet: https://dnr.wi.gov/files/PDF/pubs/DG/DG0009.pdf

Nor-Lake's environmental consultant Ayres Associates has made several attempts to contact you via telephone and sampling information cards left on your front door. It is important to the DNR that your water continues to be safe for you and your family. The DNR encourages you to contact Ayres Associates representatives to make arrangements for removal of your GAC system. If the DNR or Ayres associates are not contacted within 30 days of receiving this letter you will assume ownership of the system.



For more information about the open Nor-Lake site you can access DNR records here: https://dnr.wi.gov/topic/brownfields/botw.html using the BRRTS# 07-56-553292

Thank you for your time,

Candace Sykora Hydrogeologist

Remediation and Redevelopment Program Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 715-684-2914 ext.134

Candace.sykora@wisconsin.gov

State of Wisconsin
DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES
890 Spruce Street
Baldwin, WI 54002

Tony Evers, Governor Preston D. Cole, Secretary

Telephone 608-266-2621 Toll Free 1-888-936-7463 TTY Access via relay - 711



CERTIFIED MAIL – RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

October 28, 2019

William and Paula Kotz 941 Meadowood Ln. Hudson, WI 54016

SUBJECT: Property Access for Drinking Water Sampling

Nor-Lake Inc, Town of Hudson, Wisconsin

WDNR BRRTS #07-56-553292

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Kotz:

The purpose of this letter is to explain the current status of the environmental investigation taking place at the Nor-Lake Inc, property located at 891 CTY U, Hudson and to explain your rights and responsibilities as a property owner whose property may have been impacted by an off-site source. Please read this letter carefully, in its entirety.

This investigation began due to chlorinated solvent contamination identified in groundwater at the Nor-Lake property. An agreement dated December 16, 2011 between the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR) and Nor-Lake Inc. identified the remediation systems on private homes were effective and some routine sampling was allowed to be discontinued and select residential water filter systems were allowed to be removed.

Based on the results from historic sampling events for your system and approval from the DNR, our records show that your water supply well no longer needed the filter system that Nor-Lake had been maintaining and was removed from this residence in 2014. However, the water supply still requires post-filter removal sampling to be conducted in order to confirm that your drinking water continues to be safe to drink and use.

Nor-Lake's environmental consultant Ayres Associates has made several attempts to contact you via telephone and sampling information cards left on your front door. It is important to the DNR that your water continues to be safe for you and your family. The DNR encourages you to contact Ayres Associates representatives to schedule sampling of your water within 30 days of receiving this letter. You also have the option to discontinue post-filter sampling in which case no additional sampling arrangements would be required. If this option is chosen, please contact Ayres and they will remove you from the list of homeowners requiring additional sampling

For more about TCE in drinking water please see the linked fact sheet: https://dnr.wi.gov/files/PDF/pubs/DG/DG0009.pdf

For more information about the open Nor-Lake site you can access DNR records here: https://dnr.wi.gov/botw/GetActivityDetail.do?siteId=1103900&adn=0756553292



Thank you for your time,

Candace Sykora Hydrogeologist

Hydrogeologist Remediation and Redevelopment Program Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 715-684-2914 ext.134 Candace.sykora@wisconsin.gov

State of Wisconsin
DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES
890 Spruce Street
Baldwin, WI 54002

Tony Evers, Governor Preston D. Cole, Secretary Telephone 608-266-2621

WISCONSIN DEPT. OF NATURAL RESOURCES

Telephone 608-266-2621
Toll Free 1-888-936-7463
TTY Access via relay - 711

CERTIFIED MAIL – RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

October 28, 2019

Nicholas Dean and Stacy Sommer 946 Waxon Ln. Hudson, WI 54016

SUBJECT: Property Access for Drinking Water Sampling

Nor-Lake Inc, Town of Hudson, Wisconsin

WDNR BRRTS #07-56-553292

Dear Mr. Dean and Mrs. Sommer:

The purpose of this letter is to explain the current status of the environmental investigation taking place at the Nor-Lake Inc, property located at 891 CTY U, Hudson and to explain your rights and responsibilities as a property owner whose property may have been impacted by an off-site source. Please read this letter carefully, in its entirety.

This investigation began due to chlorinated solvent contamination identified in groundwater at the Nor-Lake property. An agreement dated December 16, 2011 between the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR) and Nor-Lake Inc. identified the remediation systems on private homes were effective and some routine sampling was allowed to be discontinued and select residential water filter systems were allowed to be removed.

Based on the results from historic sampling events for your system and approval from the DNR, our records show that your water supply well no longer needed the filter system that Nor-Lake had been maintaining and was removed from this residence in 2009. However, the water supply still requires post-filter removal sampling to be conducted in order to confirm that your drinking water continues to be safe to drink and use.

Nor-Lake's environmental consultant Ayres Associates has made several attempts to contact you via telephone and sampling information cards left on your front door. It is important to the DNR that your water continues to be safe for you and your family. The DNR encourages you to contact Ayres Associates representatives to schedule sampling of your water within 30 days of receiving this letter. You also have the option to discontinue post-filter sampling in which case no additional sampling arrangements would be required. If this option is chosen, please contact Ayres and they will remove you from the list of homeowners requiring additional sampling

For more about TCE in drinking water please see the linked fact sheet: https://dnr.wi.gov/files/PDF/pubs/DG/DG0009.pdf

For more information about the open Nor-Lake site you can access DNR records here: https://dnr.wi.gov/botw/GetActivityDetail.do?siteId=1103900&adn=0756553292



Thank you for your time,

Candace Sykora Hydrogeologist

Remediation and Redevelopment Program Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 715-684-2914 ext.134 Candace.sykora@wisconsin.gov

Tony Evers, Governor Preston D. Cole, Secretary Telephone 608-266-2621 Toll Free 1-888-936-7463



October 24, 2019

CERTIFIED MAIL - RETURN RECEIPT REOUESTED

Cheryl Croft 948 Wert Rd. Hudson, WI 54016

SUBJECT: Property Access for Drinking Water Sampling/Filtration System Removal

Nor-Lake Inc, Town of Hudson, Wisconsin

WDNR BRRTS #07-56-553292

Dear Ms. Croft:

The purpose of this letter is to explain the current status of the environmental investigation taking place at the Nor-Lake Inc, property located at 891 CTY U, Hudson and to explain your rights and responsibilities as a property owner whose property may have been impacted by an off-site source. Please read this letter carefully, in its entirety.

This investigation began due to chlorinated solvent contamination identified in groundwater at the Nor-Lake property. An agreement dated December 16, 2011 between the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR) and Nor-Lake Inc. identified the remediation systems on private homes were effective and some routine sampling was allowed to be discontinued and select residential water filter systems were allowed to be removed.

Based on sampling results for your system and approval from the WDNR, our records show that your well water supply no longer requires the filtration system Nor-Lake has been maintaining and was recommended for removal in 2012. However, our records indicate that this filter system has not yet been removed from this residence. It is important for you and your family's safety that this system is either maintained or removed. If left without maintenance the filters can cause undesired health effects. For more information regard the granular active carbon (GAC) system please visit:

https://www.wqa.org/Portals/0/Technical/Technical%20Fact%20Sheets/2016 GAC.pdf or https://www.health.state.mn.us/communities/environment/hazardous/docs/gac1.pdf

The last sample results from this well water supply detected a low level of one compound, trichloroethylene (TCE). For more about TCE in drinking water please see the linked fact sheet: https://dnr.wi.gov/files/PDF/pubs/DG/DG0009.pdf

Nor-Lake's environmental consultant Ayres Associates has made several attempts to contact you via telephone and sampling information cards left on your front door. It is important to the DNR that your water continues to be safe for you and your family. The DNR encourages you to contact Ayres Associates representatives to make arrangements for removal of your GAC system. If the DNR or Ayres associates are not contacted within 30 days of receiving this letter you will assume ownership of the system.



For more information about the open Nor-Lake site you can access DNR records here: https://dnr.wi.gov/topic/brownfields/botw.html using the BRRTS# 07-56-553292

Thank you for your time,

Candace Sykora Hydrogeologist

Remediation and Redevelopment Program Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 715-684-2914 ext.134 Candace.sykora@wisconsin.gov

Cc: Greg Aldrian – Ayres Associates (via email)

Nicole Bader – Ayres Associates (via email)